
 COUNCIL MEETING

MARCH 21, 2018
     WEDNESDAY
The Council of the Town of Monon met for a regular meeting on Wednesday, March 21, 2018 at 

6:00 pm at the Monon Town Hall.  Members present were Ron Benakovich, Ken Hickman, Stacy Selagy and Kirk Quasebarth.  Also present were Marshal Roger Young, Superintendent Tony Rodgers, President Rosemary Cooley and Clerk–Treasurer Tim Brown. 

-No one was absent.   

President Rosemary Cooley started the meeting and @ 5:59 pm led everyone in the Pledge of Allegiance followed by a moment-of-silence.


MINUTES, PAYROLL, BILLS & CLAIMS:
Ron Benakovich made the motion to accept the minutes of the regular meeting on March 7, 2018.  
Kirk Quasebarth seconded the motion of the minutes.  The motion carried.

Ken Hickman made the motion to accept all of the bills – claims – payroll as presented.
Stacy Selagy seconded the motion.
Motion carried.  
Claims totaled $83,801.78 

MONTH END RECONCILIATION REVIEW / SIGN OFF:   None this time. 

VISITORS:   The Troyer Group, (Mike Reese)...Park Splash Pad Engineers.    Park Board President Paul Neumann gave a short talk about the splash pad process and the previous 5 Year Park Plan which ends in 2019.  He then introduced Mr. Reese.  Mike hopes to have all of their paperwork finished within 6 weeks.   That is when the grant needs to be submitted.  *Down payment donations can start now for the grant.  These donations need to be made now with a “letter of intent.”      The proposed location of the splash pad may be where the east basketball court is at.   It will be decided later if the pad will have a holding tank for the water or if the water will be free flowing all of the time.

Steve Laposi, resident & business owner... Marshal Young has been tagging multiple vehicles throughout town here recently that have no plates or titles.  Steve is working on a semi and his question is... “can there be a deal made so Steve can work on his semi outside of his building without it being ticketed?”   After a short discussion the Council agreed that he can work on his truck on his property without being ticketed.   *Steve said that he may make a donation to the Town for allowing him to do this.   

 Colin Betts, White Co. APC Director... 1. Colin first mentioned that if we need help with any Wastewater problems, Monticello's WW department may be able to help us.     2. The APC department has “flood relief” information for the county.   3. Finally Colin reminded everyone that the APC department will be enforcing the counties SIGN ORDINANCE.  All signs that do not meet the ordinance will be removed. 

PARK ISSUES...   Superintendent Rodgers stated the following...  1. There will be a community service person working at the park the next couple of weeks.   2. We will be borrowing a large “lawn roller” from Buffalo to use at the Park.   3. The cut down log in the back of the Park is being removed and the ground holes from the tree will be filled in with dirt.   4. Park Caretaker Kim Contreras is starting work this week.   5. Remodel work on the big field dugouts and press box has started.  Roll down metal doors have been ordered for the press box.   6. Tony is receiving 4 bids for our barn remodeling or new barn.   7. There will be only one Easter Egg hunt this year.  It is for Rose Acres employees and families.  The hunt will be on Saturday, March 31, 2018.   8. North White High School is donating a “batting cage” to the Park.  

Thanks Viking Baseball!  

SUMP PUMP INSPECTIONS & SEWER BAN & LINING GRANT… 1. FJF Services from Fowler, IN will be doing a lot of heavy duty repairs at the WW Plant.    2. Jon Borgers from Wessler Engineering is going to help Tony with some wastewater issues and also help with the IDEM training log. 

PROPERTY CLEAN-UPS… 1. President Cooley wants Marshal Young to check out the property at Houser & Spruce Streets.  The yard has been damaged by tire tracks and no one will be able to mow the area.   2. VP Selagy said there is an old toilet behind the old pharmacy building.  We will call them to have it removed.   3. Roger has tagged 63 non-plated vehicles... 5 of these will be towed this weekend.    

4. The Monon Lions Club is willing to clean up the Trosper property yard area as soon as the property has closed to the new owners.

1.

2.

WEST HIGHWAY #16 DRAINAGE PROBLEM... Tony will have a meeting with all of the property owners involved on Tuesday, April 3, 2018 at 8:30 am.   Tony will also have Brad Ward the County Surveyor / Drainage Board member present.

OFF-ROAD VEHICLE DISCUSSION / ORDINANCE RE-WORK... Attorney Dellinger presented the new ordinance.   After a short discussion, everyone agreed that the ordinance was okay...
Ken Hickman made the motion to accept Ordinance #2018-01 for our Off-Road Vehicles.
Stacy Selagy seconded the motion.    Ordinance #2018-01 was approved.

(PROPOSED) MONON PHARMACY DISCUSSION... The pharmacist from the recently closed Francesville pharmacy asked us if we would be willing to start a conversation about a pharmacy being opened up in Monon.... and we said YES.   He also stated the start up money will be around $150,000.  We will start spreading the word to see if we can get people interested in investing.

Superintendent Tony Rodgers...  1. Here are several items that Tony and the boys will be working on... brush collecting; street pot hole repairs with cold patch material; cleaning out street curb drains; street & curb sweeping; painting more curbs & hydrants yellow.   2. Two of our town trucks are having their brakes repaired by the boys.   3. Tony is getting with the water tower contract people to have the fire station water tower (mixer) repaired.   4. The valve / motor for the Water Plant's softeners should be in soon to repair the brine delivery system.      

Marshal Roger Young...  1. Roger will resume tagging of abandon vehicles by the end of March.  2. Roger will try to get some county inmates here to pick up brush in our Park.    3. Roger and Andy will be ending the Operation Pull Over campaign soon.   

 Clerk Tim Brown...  1. We will be releasing from the courthouse a “sewer lien” package that had 10 different properties in the package.  All of these have been paid.   2. We are also working on the next rounds of sewer liens.   3. I will be off of work next Tuesday...it is Spring Break week.   

Member Ken Hickman... 1. Historical Society members Dick Stimmel and Jim Davis met recently with Vanguard Trailer CEO Charlie Mudd.  When the meeting was finished, Mr. Mudd purchased (5) new seats for the Monon Theater.   Mr. Mudd also mentioned that he would like to start up conversations with the Town about being involved (even financially) with Town events.  President Cooley will email Mr. Mudd soon to try and set up a meeting.   2. Ken also mentioned about trying to get some county “trash tipping fee  money”...again.   Attorney Dellinger will check with County Commissioner John Heimlich to see if this will be possible.  *Marshal Young is also trying to get some O/T fees for extra patrols from the County.      

Stacy Selagy made a motion to adjourn the meeting.

Ken Hickman seconded the motion.  The motion carried.
The meeting adjourned at 6:48 pm.

*Our next Regular Meeting will be on WEDNESDAY, April 4, 2018 @ 6:00 pm in Town Hall. 
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